
Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let Betty know and she will edit accordingly.  
Meeting Minutes: Maine CoC
Date: June 15, 2021, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: Ring Central
Attending via GoToMeeting: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Betty LaBua (MaineHousing),  Norm Maze (Shalom House), Noelle Coyne (Safe Voice),  Kate Easter (MCEDV), Bill Higgins (Homeless Advocacy for All), Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings), Erin Kelly (Preble Street), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Kelly Watson (MaineHousing), Stephanie Primm (Knox County), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Donna Kelley (WCAP), Rebecca Hobbs (Through These Doors), Mike Shaughnessy (MaineHousing), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Gerald Botta (Home Inc.), Julie Davidson (Caring Unlimited), Joe McNally (Milestone),  Christina Dingus (MaineHousing), Boyd Kronholm (BAHS), Janice Lara Hewey (Catholic Charities), Tara Hembree (MaineHousing), David Sovetsky (MMHS), Dan Hodgkins (Preble Street), Beverly H. (YAB), Rich Romero (OHI), Dave McCluskey (Shaw House), Joe Locke (MaineHousing), Kelsea Vincent (YAB), Molly Sirois (BOL), Lisa McLaughlin (HSA),  Ali Lovejoy (Preble Street), Abigail Smallwood (City of Biddeford), Julian Sherman (Hope House), Noel Thibodeau (PCHC), Rachel Prentiss (Preble Street), Kari Bradstreet (HJP), Ann Martin (HUD), Aaron Geyer (COP), Brandi Farrington (KBH), Khelsie Heidemann (PCHC), Gretchen Ziemer (PCHC), Ken Capron, Rotta Knot (Tedford Housing), Pam Morin (FVP), Brian Bouthot (VOANNE) and Bridgette Semler (New Beginnings)










Stephonie Gregg (YCSPI) and Kari Bradstreet (FVP).
[Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]
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Maine 
Continuum of Care



1. Member Introductions:
Awa welcomed all in attendance. 
2. Review & Approval of Minutes: 
MCOC Minutes from the June meeting were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website.                                                                                                                                                      
Noelle C. made a motion to approve June’s minutes, Kate seconded.  No discussion. No objections. Passed unanimously. 
3. Big Thinking Topics: 
COVID 19 Continued Discussion:                                                                                                             Awa opened the discussion by asking for any updates concerning COVID, any lessons learned throughout the pandemic, strengths discovered, what we can carry forward to the Continuum post-pandemic and if there is a qualitative survey update.  The process of beginning to relax rules on masks and social distancing has occurred at the administrative level and at outdoor gatherings however the same protocols remain in shelters. Both the spread of the delta variant and the status of boosters continues to be monitored.  No updates shared in relation to the survey.
                                                                                                                                                         PIT Discussion: Janice and Norm, on behalf of the Resource Committee, in regards to the 2022 PIT Count made the following recommendations:
· Count Forms: 
The Resource Committee recommends that Maine Housing (Collaborative Applicant) retain the responsibility for creating the survey data collection forms and ensuring the forms meet the HUD Point in Time Count Standards.



· Sheltered Count:
The Resource Committee recommends that the sheltered portion of the annual count continue to be organized and overseen utilizing the same structure/method utilized in previous counts.
· Unsheltered Count:
Census vs. Sampling:  
The Resource Committee recommends that the Maine Continuum of Care approve a Census (complete coverage) methodology for the count.
Night of Count vs. Service-Based Count:
The Resource Committee recommends that the Maine Continuum of Care approve a combination “Night of Count” with a Service-Based count methodology for the 2022 Point In Time Survey.  If the Maine Continuum of Care approves Tuesday, January 25th, 2022 as the date for the Night of the Count, then the Resource Committee recommends that Wednesday, January 26th, 2022, Thursday, January 27th, 2022 and Friday, January 28th, 2022 be the dates approved for the service-based portion of the count
Aaron motioned to approve the resource committee’s recommendation to use a census methodology for the 2020 PIT Count and to approve the recommended combination of night of count with a service based methodology. Josh seconded the motion.  During discussion of the  motion, a brief explanation of census versus sampling was asked for. Norm referred to the document being screen shared to explain “A census count is an enumeration of ALL homeless people or a distinct subset of homeless people (e.g., households with adults and children) in CoCs.  This counting approach provides a direct and complete count of all people and their characteristics, does not require any estimates and can be used as a benchmark for future PIT counts.”  “Sampling is a partial enumeration of the entire homeless population (or subset of the homeless population) and can be more feasible for some CoCs or for certain required data (e.g., substance abuse).”  Motion put to a vote.  No objections. No abstentions. Passed unanimously. 
 
4. NOFA:                                                                                                                                                       There will be a NOFA at some point this year, the question as to when, is still unknown.  Scott will update the continuum with any announcements from HUD concerning the NOFA.

5. YHDP Update:  Joe updated the continuum with an overview of the $3.35 million awarded to Maine for a two-year period.  All of the projects are designed to meet the unique needs of youth experiencing homelessness and housing instability in Maine.  There are four types of projects awarded.  Joe shared the breakdown of awards granted.                                                                        

· Mobile Diversion and Navigation Awards: 2 year Allocation: $1,000,000                                                Preble St: York, Cumberland, Oxford, Franklin, Androscoggin, Kennebec, Somerset, Waldo, Knox, Lincoln, and Sagadahoc counties.                                                                                                    Shaw House/ACAP: Penobscot, Piscataquis, Hancock, Washington, & Aroostook counties             
· Supportive Services to pair with existing Housing Choice Vouchers: 2 year Allocation: $319,600
VOA: York County and the Mid‐Coast region (Sagadahoc, Kennebec, Lincoln, Knox, and Waldo Counties)
· Joint Rapid Rehousing and Transitional Housing: 2 year Allocation: $1,734,362
Preble St: TH: Master Lease program – greater Portland area
Preble St: RRH: York, Cumberland, Oxford, and Sagadahoc counties
Shaw House/ACAP: TH: Master Lease apartments
Shaw House/ACAP: RRH: Penobscot, Piscataquis, Hancock, Washington, and Aroostook counties

· Host Homes: 2-year Demo Allocation: $200,000
Penquis: Piscataquis county and part of Penobscot County (Dexter area)                                  

6. Legislative Updates:                                                                                                                                 
Federal: Cullen shared his screen to give an infrastructure update.  On 6/24, per the President’s announcement: “The $1.2 trillion Bipartisan Infrastructure Framework is a critical step in implementing President Biden’s Build Back Better vision. The Plan makes transformational and historic investments in clean transportation infrastructure, clean water infrastructure, universal broadband infrastructure, clean power infrastructure, remediation of legacy pollution, and resilience to the changing climate”. However, the proposal does not include the major investments in affordable, accessible housing needed for millions of households with the lowest incomes.  .  On 6/29, Sen. Merkley reintroduced the Affordable HOME Act, a comprehensive bill that, if enacted, would provide robust resources for the construction of affordable housing and increase access to housing for millions of low-income people. The bill would also scale up tenant-based rental assistance, allowing for one million new vouchers for low-income households by 2031. If enacted, the bill would also repeal the Faircloth Amendment, allowing for the construction of additional units of public housing and providing $1 billion every year for ten years to the McKinney-Vento Homeless Assistance Program to increase access to permanent supportive housing for those experiencing homelessness. 
State: Today’s update centered on the following bills that are as currently on both the SA table and are supported by the Maine Homeless Policy Committee: LD 211 An Act To Support Emergency Shelter Access for Persons Experiencing Homelessness, LD 654 An Act To Create a 24-hour Shelter Capital Project Funding Program, LD 1300 An Act to Require County Governments to Coordinate with Municipalities to Create Plans  to Address Homelessness, LD 773 An Act To Assist Public School Students and Families Who Are Homeless, LD 473 An Act To Create the Maine Rental Assistance and Guarantee Program, LD 415 Resolve, Directing the Department of Health and Human Services To Increase MaineCare Reimbursement Rates for Targeted Case Management Services To Reflect Inflation, LD 582 An Act To Support the Fidelity and Sustainability of Assertive Community Treatment, LD 512 An Act to Provide Intensive Case Managers to Counties That Do Not Have County Jails or Regional Jails and LD 910 An Act To Amend the General Assistance Laws Governing Reimbursement.  
 
7. SHC Update:
Stephanie started her update by noting the focal point of July’s meeting centered round the CSH recommendations made in their final report. A robust conversation on its wise parts and missing parts over the report ensued.  The call for a reduction in shelter beds has garnished a lot of attention and should be looked in terms of long term suggestion for after interventions and additional affordable housing are funded and operationalized in the service hubs.  An interim plan on what the report lacks to adequately illustrate in terms of emergency shelters and their reconfiguration post COVID will be addressed by the SHC.  There will be no meeting in August, a regularly scheduled meeting in September and a retreat is being planned for October

8. Long Term Stayers:
Cullen reported the Portland area LTS group has successfully placed a total of 345 people with a success rate of 91%.  No reports from Bangor, Ellsworth and Brunswick however, it was noted the work in those areas continues.

9. COC Board Update:
Cullen gave a brief update. The July CoC Board meeting was abbreviated due to people’s vacation schedules.  A lively discussion over the assessment tool for the EHV priority populations led to the passage of a motion to empower the CES committee chairs to approve any adjustments needed concerning the referral process. 

10. Youth Action Board Update:                                                                                                                         Beverly H. and Kelsea were present at today’s meeting. YAB is busy creating progressive trainings for the YHDP grantees and all agencies that encounter youth. 

11. Standing Committee Updates:
· NOFA- Did not meet.  
· Data- No Update
· HVAC- No report.
· Monitoring: No report.
· Resource Committee- Norm’s update started with the mention of a training by the OBH on SSI and SSDI resources is being planned for August 13th. 
12. Next Meeting Agenda: 
· Big thinking topic: Continued Discussion – COVID-19 One Year Later: Lessons learned throughout the pandemic, strengths discovered, and what we can carry forward to the Continuum post-pandemic
· All were invited to email Betty, Scott or chairs agenda suggestions.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
13. Other Business:
Awa put forth a motion at the beginning of every meeting to honor the passing of clients with a moment of silence and the moment should be a standing agenda item. Stephanie seconded.   No discussion. No objections. Passed unanimously.

Next MCOC meeting is scheduled for August 19, 2021 from 1:00-3:00 pm
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